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Next CSSC monthly Trustee meeting Tuesday 21 AUGUST at 3pm. & AGM: 2PM

Guidelines for Panui Contributors

Deadline for contributions to the SEPTEMBER issue is: SUNDAY 19 AUGUST. Email your news,
notices, advertisements, jokes, recipes, dreams, handy hints.
Send content as word, pages & open office document, or post, phone or drop into CSSC.
Contributions welcome, though not always used. CSSC may edit contributions.
For our advertising rates, see our website: cssc@colville.org.nz
Getting the Panui if you live outside the free delivery area:
For an electronic copy: email us with 'subscription' in the subject line.
For a mailed copy: email/phone us. Subscription cost is $25 per annum.
Contact us on 07 866 6920 Email - panui@colville.org.nz

Disclaimer: The opinions expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of CSSC.

	

FARM SHOP 
COLVILLE VILLAGE 

	

	

OPEN  IN JUNE  
So pop in for some coffee and cake, fresh sammie 
or a hot Hereford burger and chips.  And don’t 
forget our amazing 100% pure Hereford Beef 
cuts you can take home.    

 

100% HEREFORD BEEF BURGERS  *  HOT CHIPS  *  COFFEE  *  
BAKING  *  PICKES ‘N’ JAMS  *  LOCAL ART  *  REAL FRUIT 

ICECREAM  *  MEAT  
2318	Colville	Road,	RD4	COROMANDEL	3584	
herefordnapickle@gmail.com	Cathy	Ward	07	866	6937	
www.kairaumatipolledherefords.com	

	
	

	

Colville Social Service Collective (CSSC) would like to gratefully
acknowledge the following funding organisations:

Department of Internal Affairs, NZ Lottery Grants Board, Ministry for the Environment,
COGS, Creative New Zealand,Trust Waikato, Ministry of Social Development, Child
Youth and Family, Ministry for Culture & Heritage, Waikato Regional Council, Sky City
Hamilton, Thames Coromandel District Council, Department of Conservation, World
Wildlife Foundation, Rural Communities Trust, The Tindall Foundation, ANZ Staff
Foundation, Coromandel Bizarre Trust.

Kia ora,
Will HAVE to mention the recent weather, WOW ! Is global warming real

or what? Hope everyone's patience with the road disasters was suitably tested and
things returning to ' normal '. Sort of feels like a whiff of Spring now......Happy
Days...............

August ... Really!
Can't believe we're on the other side of winter.
Mondays will be our day closed this month, but open
for the rest of the week for our usual selection of
delicious sweet and savoury treats.
Keep the evening of Friday 10 Aug in mind as we will be
open later for burgers and chips and then afterwards
you can pop next door for movie night.
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COLVILLE SOCIAL SERVICE COLLECTIVE SUPPORTING THE FAR NORTHERN

COROMANDEL COMMUNITIES

Many of us are on the journey to speak te reo and it is super fun and
easier to do it with people! So it would be great to get together each
week and kōrero. This is very casual and open to anyone. There is no
structure - it is up to whoever comes - it could be going for a walk,

learning new words, playing games, drinking tea etc.
Want to come along? Just turn up

Colville	Kai	Box.	
Pre-cooked	home	delivered	meals.	

We	have	received	funding	support	from	Rural	Women	New	Zealand	to	provide	
	this	service	to	smaller	numbers.	The	service	will	provide	pre	cooked	frozen	meals		
delivered	every	2	weeks	by	Rural	Delivery.	The	service	is	not	limited	to	seniors,	
	anyone	having	difficulty	preparing	regular	healty	meals	is	welcome	to	use	the	service.	Meals	cost	$12	
per	meal	delivered.	If	interested	or	have	any	questions	please	contact		
Roy	at	CSSC	Monday	to	Wednesday	8666920,	after	hours	0210599663		
or	email	cdw2@colville	.org.nz.	

	
Seniors	Fishing	Group.	

The	small	boat	is	available	for	seniors	who	wish	to	go	fishing.	Contact	Roy	(as	above)	and	you	will	be	
connected	with	the	available	skipper	to	arrange	a	suitable	time	and	place.		
	

Computer Training
As part of our Senior Net program we are offering some specific workshops through
the month of August. While Senior Net implies the program is limited to those over
50, these workshops will be open to all 10 am to midday at CSSC.

Wednesday 8th August - Privacy and how to secure your computer

Wednesday 15th August - Using Microsoft Office

Wednesday 22nd August - Internet Banking

Wednesday 29th August - Smart Phones. Iphone and android

Please contact Roy to register your interest in any of these workshops.
cdw2@colville.org.nz or 0210599663

Kōrero reo
For the month of August every Wednesday 3:30-4pm, meet at CSSC. Nau mai, haere mai

Colville	Kai	Box.	
Pre-cooked	home	delivered	meals.	

	
We	have	received	funding	support	from	Rural	Women	New	Zealand	to	provide	
this	service	to	smaller	numbers.	The	service	will	provide	pre	cooked	frozen	
meals	delivered	every	2	weeks	by	Rural	Delivery.	The	service	is	not	limited	to	
seniors,	anyone	having	difficulty	preparing	regular	healthy	meals	is	welcome	to	
use	the	service.	Meals	cost	$12	per	meal	delivered.	If	interested	or	have	any	
questions	please	contact	Roy	at	CSSC	Monday	to	Wednesday	8666920,	after	
hours	0210599663	or	email	cdw2@colville.org.nz	
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COLVILLE SAILING YOUTH ACADEMY
Sailing lessons continue, once a month on a Saturday.

Lessons are as follows for the rest of the Winter season ;

Aug 4 ( or Aug 18 ) at 11am ( (bring your own sammies )

Sept 1 ( or Sept 15 ) at 9am (bring your own sammies )

Each lesson will be for 3 hours. Check our Facebook page for more info.

Or contact CSSC 07 8666

ACROBATICS ACRO YOGA
If anyone is interested in getting together to begin

a flow arts, juggling, hula hooping, acrobatics & poi group in the
Colville area. Please contact Sarah

( Hawkwind ) 027 6855 784

I	want	to	know	more	-	Anna	at	CSSC	is	really	happy	to	help	and	answer	any	questions,	
or	help	to	find	other	courses	that	may	interest	you.	There	are	so	many!		Pop	in	on	a	
Tuesday	or	Wednesday.	Or	contact	cdw1@colville.org.nz/	07	866	6920.	

Unitec	is	offering	the	following	FREE	courses	online:	
	

- Introduction	to	Word	2016	Part	1	
- Introduction	to	Word	2016	Part	2	
- Introduction	to	Excel	2016 	
- Introduction	to	Publisher	2016	
- Introduction	to	PowerPoint	2016 	

	
Enroll	at:		
www.unitec.ac.nz/career-and-study-options/free4u-computing/online-study		
	
What	is	distance	learning?	

• Studying	by	distance	and	online	learning	means	you	don’t	attend	classes.	Instead	
you	have	the	flexibility	to	decide	where	and	when	you’ll	study,	and	can	plan	your	
studies	around	the	rest	of	your	life.	You	will	need	a	computer	and	internet	access	

Where	can	I	study	from?	
- From	home	
- From	CSSC,	there	are	multiple	ways	you	can	study	from	CSSC:	wifi	(internet	

access),	available	computers,	or	the	caravan	can	be	hired	for	a	private	study	
space.		
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BIRD	COUNTS	CONFIRM	COLVILLE’S	
UNIQUE	BIRD	LIFE.		
In	May,	we	did	5-minute	bird	counts	around	
Colville	Bay.	Rare	and	threatened	birds	are	
living	here!		A	bittern	(less	than	1000	in	NZ)	
and	two	fern	birds	were	heard.	A	census	at	
the	flocking	site	in	the	middle	of	the	
foreshore	reserve	(see	graph)	revealed	54	
NZ	dotterel’s	feeding	on	the	mudflats.	With	
the	population	at	only	2075	(2011)	that	is	
pretty	special.	Bird	counts	will	be	done	twice	
a	year	to	help	us	understand	the	impact	of	
our	pest	control	around	the	bay.	

MYRTLE	RUST	FOUND	IN	COLVILLE.	In	June,	Myrtle	Rust	was	detected	on	
mature	pōhutukawa	trees	on	Wharf	Rd.	Myrtle	rust	is	a	serious	fungal	disease	that	
affects	plants	in	the	myrtle	family.	Plants	in	this	family	include	the	iconic	
pōhutukawa,	mānuka	and	rātā	as	well	as	some	common	garden	plants	such	as	
ramarama	and	feijoa. 	
Symptoms	to	look	out	for	are:	

. bright	yellow	powdery	eruptions	on	the	underside	of	leaves	(young	
infection) 	

. bright	yellow	powdery	eruptions	on	both	sides	of	the	leaf	(mature	infection)	

. brown/grey	rust	pustules	(older	spores)	on	older	lesions	(scars/wounds)	

. grey,	'fuzzy'	spore	growth	on	undersides	of	leaves	
Some	leaves	may	become	buckled	or	twisted	and	die	off.	
What	can	you	do?	

• If	you	think	you've	seen	myrtle	rust,	don't	touch	it,	take	a	photo,	and	call	
0800	80	99	66.	

• Collect	local	seed,	grow	seedlings	and	plant	them.	The	more	trees	there	are	the	more	likely	there	
will	be	some	that	are	resistant	to	myrtle	rust.	

UPCOMING	EVENTS	
1. CHC	Movie	Night	@	Colville	

Café	–	
Friday	10th	
Aug	
6:30pm	
free	entry,	
Hereford	n’	
a	Pickle	
open	for	
burgers	till	
6pm.	
	
	

Contact:	Beth	at	CSSC	(Weds-Fri)		
p-	07	866	6920		 e-	chccoordinator@colville.org.nz	

“The	communities	of	Colville	working	together	to	
create	a	healthy	harbour”.	
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Bird	Count	at	flocking	site	Colville	
Foreshore	4th	May	2018	
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COLVILLE SOCIAL SERVICE COLLECTIVE SUPPORTING

THE FAR NORTHERN COROMANDEL COMMUNITIES

COLVILLE and BEYOND
Colville And Beyond believe we have so many wonderful experiences
in the northern Coromandel. The 2019 advertising update is about
making it easy for locals and visitors to access the variety of great

things local in our northern communities.

2019 ADVERTISING - Updates are currently underway:
• Local Directory – promoting the range of goods, services, and skilled people

we have in the northern Coromandel Peninsula communities.
• DLE cards – advertising places to stay and things to do for visitors.
• Website – showcasing a wide range of local artists, businesses,

accommodation and places that make Colville And Beyond unique.

Want to advertise? – please get in touch ASAP and we will do our best to get you listed
in the 2019 advertising. The final editing will take place mid-August 2018.

Contact: colvilleandbeyond@gmail.com,

07 866 6920 or pop into CSSC on a Tues or Weds.

 

	
TOOLS	WANTED	

If	you	have	any	tools	you	
don’t	need	we	would	love	
to	have	them!	
Screwdrivers,	pliers	etc	
and	an	axe/tomahawk.	
Thank	you,	CSSC. 

 

Staff changes at CSSC

In 2015, we were very fortunate to be able to employ Anna van Dort and
Roy Fraser as Community Development Workers. This was through a
Community Development Scheme grant received from the Department of
Internal Affairs. The scheme funding was for three years to support
community groups to work together. On 31 August 2018 this funding
finishes, and we will sadly say goodbye to Anna and Roy in these roles.
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2299	Colville	Rd,	RD	4,	Coromandel	3584	
Phone	07	8666618.		Fax	07	8666619	Our	txt	number	for	the	clinic	is	4335	

Mon	Tues	&	Thurs	9.00am	–	5.00pm	/	Wed	10.00am	-	5pm	Fri	9.00	am	–	4.00	pm	
1st	&	15th	August	only		10.00am	-	1pm		-		Dr	Clinic	at	Port	Charles	
For	after	hours	service	phone	the	clinic	number	07	866-6618.	

Please	listen	to	the	message	carefully.	
The	On	Call	person	will	be	paged	by	the	after	hours	service

Greetings to all
Hoping this finds everyone fit and well and dry! 
Recent visitors to the clinic who have told us their cell phone number will have 
received a ‘text to remind’ them of their appointment the next day. This is generated 
automatically and helps us to make sure people remember the date and time of their 
next visit. We have also had a few sent in error to people who have requested 
something at the clinic, but who aren’t visiting us. Sorry about that, and please ‘bear 
with’ as we get the new system sorted. 
 
In August we are hosting a group of 20 health students from Auckland University for 
a half day in Colville as part of their ‘rural weekend’. The plan is for them to meet 
rural health professionals and have some useful hands on experience. We will be 
working with local first responders, the St John team and the clinic staff. We believe 
investing time in this could benefit communities like ours who  have difficulty 
attracting rural health practitioners.. We sincerely hope that from the group there may 
be one or two who really get ‘hooked’ on working in a place like Colville.  
 
We have been having a bit of a blitz on not enrolling people from out of our area. A 
wee reminder that our area is north of and includes Tuateawa to Papa Aroha. We 
are not enrolling people who reside outside of this, and yes this applies even if you 
have a batch and can provide a local address. So sorry, but we are making a stand 
on this currently. 
 
In August we have two students with us, a fourth year called Jelle and a trainee 
intern 6th year called Astha. These are our second to last students for the year, which 
reminds us of how the year is flying by. 
 
Till next time,                      The team at Colville Community Health Centre. 

 

COLVILLE COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTRE

DRINK W
ATER !

DRINK W
ATER ! DRINK W

ATER !
DRINK W

ATER ! DRINK W
ATER !

COROMANDEL PHARMACY Opening Hours: Mon - Fri 8.30 - 5pm

Ph (07 866 8702 Saturday 9am - 1pm
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Good news here at the Health Trust - we have a new Financial Administrator!
We are very pleased to welcome Rosemary Garland fromWaitete Bay onto our
team. She is looking forward to getting to know the community a bit better, and
would like to introduce herself here.

Hello everyone,
I moved to Coromandel 34 years ago with my husband and baby. Two more
children followed, who now have babies themselves! I am a medical laboratory
scientist and in 2007 I re-entered this career at Pathlab in Hamilton for several
years. Nearly 5 years ago we moved north to the Colville area and simply love
this stunning place.
I’m a volunteer at the Coromandel Elim Church, and for the last couple of years
I have been the treasurer/secretary for the Elizabeth Park Body Corporate in
Coromandel. My interest in this led me to take an online course in accounts,
administration and payroll, and now to the Colville Community Health Trust
where I am delighted to be part of this lively team! Rosemary

In other news, we would like to announce that
The Colville Community Health Trust Annual General Meeting

will be held on 12 Sept at 1pm at the Fire Station.
All are welcome.

I hope the weather is kinder to us all in August. Keep warm and dry, and be
careful on those roads.

Pack in Pack out!
The five Department of Conservation campgrounds in the area will no longer be
processing CAMPERS WASTE on site. From this summer they will be operating a Pack
in, Pack out policy on rubbish and recycling. They will still offer composting and worm
farms for food waste, as well as educational sessions on waste reduction and
management to support the change.

Frederick Church, DOC
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Colville Bay Pre-School
colvillebay.elc@xtra.co.nz

A L C O H O L I C D R U G H E L P L I N E
FREE and CONFIDENTIAL 9am to 10pm everyday 0800 787 797

Open friendly meeting. Anonymity assured. Please phone 021 314 467

We are open on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Fridays from 9.00 to 3.00pm
New enrolments welcome!

20 free hours ECE and WINZ subsidies available.
Phone 07 8668 319 or email ( above )

D & K
HOME IMPROVEMENT

HANDYMAN
Ph. David 07 866 7788

email: davidkim@colville.org.nz

WANTED :
Relieving staff for Colville Bay Pre-school

An energetic person with a positive attitude to fill in when staff are absent.

"Clay Time"
Anybody interested in clay work?

We meet at the Colville Cafe on the first and third Tuesday of every month.
7 & 21 August at 11am

Cheers, Te Whanoa.

ROAD CLOSURE

SAT 18 AUGUST

7am - 2.30pm

All of Port Charles Road from
the intersection of Port
Jackson and Colville Roads,
including all of Waikawau
Beach Road, Tuateawa Road,
& all of Kennedy Bay Road to
house number 1424 will be
closed for Rally NZ.
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Meeting every Tuesday from 10 am behind the Colville Cafe for sewing - making rags to
bags as fundraising for the Colville Youth Sailing Academy, your own projects etc.
Fabrics and machines provided. Please bring your own thread, scissors etc. and koha
for room. Any questions call Jane: 021 048 4584.

525 Hauraki Rd, Coromandel. 07 866 7616
Coro Refuse & Recycling Centre,

& Goldmine shop.

Hours:
Mon, Wed, Fri, closed

Tues & Thurs: 11am - 4.30pm
Sat & Sun: 11am - 5.30pm

Public hols: 11am - 5.30pm

Northern Coromandel
rubbish days for

AUGUST

Tues 7 AUG

Tues 14 AUG

Tues 21 AUG

Tues 28 AUG

SEAGULL CENTRE
If you venture to, or can get
through to Thames,this is another
option for finding a bargain, just that little
something you've been looking for......

SAVE THE PLANET!

COLVILLE
MUSIC CLUB
Fundraiser

at the

CAFE
Sat AUGUST 25

Live music,Pizza, raffles
etc. 5pm.

ALL WELCOME

SEWING GROUP

TABLE TENNIS

at

COLVILLE HALL

FRIDAY NIGHTS

6.30 - 8.30pm All welcome

Please put your kerbside collections out by 9am.
Only glass in official Council crates is collected.
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SING IN THE SPRING!
Free acapella singing workshop.

11am - 4pm, Saturday September 1 at Karuna Falls Community House.
Fun vocal warmups and easy harmony songs from world music repertoire taught by
ear. Bring a plate for a shared lunch. Singing in harmony is fun and good for your
endorphin levels!
Contact Steph if you are interested in attending:

scmckee@gmail.com or text 021-517749
Steph has been involved with choral and acapella singing for many years
and is looking to get a regular group happening at Karuna and Colville.

August - December. Need basses, tenors, altos and sopranos!

Phone 07 866 6805

2314 Colville
Road RD 4,
Coromandel

colv
illest

ore@
colv

ille.o
rg.nz

Opening hours 8.30am - 5.00pm 7 days a week.
Kia ora koutou,

What a wet month with road closures for our community to endure

hopefully we will be in for some drier months.

A big thank you to all our customers who help in keeping our store well stocked

for the winter months. We at the store appreciate your custom.

Once again, if you spend over $50 don’t forget to put your name and phone

number on the back and put into our the box provided to be in to win $50

voucher towards your next groceries.

NEW
DATE

!

Bryan: 021 799 056 Joanna: 021 739 398

www.gardentools.nz LIFETIME GUARANTEES
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Operation Nest Egg
Our involvement with Operation Nest Egg (ONE) is winding down, with this year’s

breeding season coming to an end. There have been a total of 29 eggs (including 3

chicks) lifted from our area and transported to Rainbow Springs Rotorua for hatching. Of

these eggs, 23 have been viable and all but 2 chicks have been released on predator free

Motutapu Island.

They have become part of the founding population of Coromandel Brown kiwi on the

Island. The purpose of this program is firstly to ensure there is a secure population of

Coromandel Brown kiwi should there be a catastrophic event on the mainland. Secondly,

to provide a breeding population that will see the return of many, many birds to the

wider Coromandel Peninsula in the next 5 to 7 years.

What might be a catastrophic event? Disease, predation by dog or ferret...

At the time of writing we’ve become aware of a large number of adult kiwi deaths at Port

Charles. Some of which have been verified as dog kills. Whilst not yet confirmed it is

probable the other deaths, of which there are many, are predation by dog also.

Netflix and Tapu, the two chicks returned and released in the Port Charles Rat Attack this

season, are the shining light for a new generation that will, in time, return to the wider

Coromandel. We must ensure we all work together to make it safe for them. MEG will

continue to work with landowners and groups to undertake and encourage landscape

scale stoat trapping, but to stop dog predation we need the whole community to step

up.

Winter Lecture Series
The next MEG Winter Lecture, ‘Catching fish using wood, bone, stone and shell’ with Dr

Chris Paulin, will be held at the Pepper Tree Restaurant on Sunday 5th August from 7pm.

Chris’s experience with natural history and ethnological museum collections includes 37

years as a marine biology curator at the National Museum of New Zealand. Chris is the

author of the book, ‘Te matau a Maui: Fishhooks, Fishing and Fisheries in New Zealand

MEG Kiwi Sanctuary June 2018
Predator & pest catch data from our Kiwi Sanctuary for June 2018.

Have a great month everyone.From the team at Moehau Environment Group

info@meg.org.nz www.meg.org.nz
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Suicide	Crisis	Helpline:		0508	828	865	(0508	TAUTOKO)	Lifeline:	0800	543	354	
Depression	Helpline:	0800	111	757	free	text	4202	
Outline:	0800	688	5463							Youthline:	0800	376	633	

www.relaxcoro.co.nz

Certified	Massage	Therapist

Relaxation	Massage

Jan is working from the tranquil surrounds 
of the Tangiaro Kiwi Retreat, Port Charles

By	appointment	
Email:	info@relaxcoro.co.nz	
Ph	021	268	6198

PROMOTING HOLISTIC CONSERVATION

KAITIAKITANGA WAY
Kia ora, l am wondering why 89 kiwi got killed over a 5 year period at Tongariro, (cause
of death is unknown as they were not tested for any poisons). I had heard that ferrets
breed up in areas that have been 1080d. If any of this is true we should be told so we are
more aware. We need to work together and not be kept in the dark as self indulging
groups and departments promote only one side so the general public has no idea or
balance of what's really going on. Usually all for money or funding as it is now called
(strange that no kiwi were tested for poisoning).
Another example of Govt efficiency would be MPI including pest plants in its Billions Tree
list. This agency is promoting pest weed species including one that is illegal to sell or
grow and others that ratepayers are spending up large trying to eradicate, eg Japanese
Spindle Tree is banned by MPI itself and illegal to plant, yet here they are promoting it.
These trees are a threat to our bio security, someone needs to get their act sorted.

Cheers Kelvin

Sincere condolences and sympathy go out to the friends and family of

JOHN EDWARDS

Who passed away on July 1 aged 65

A colourful member of our community lost .
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Winter Renewal of Body and Mind
• Daily guided morning meditation
• Sunday morning yoga
• Monday morning tai chi group
• Body therapists Ness Mack and Sarah Taylor on on site for

shiatsu body therapy and relaxation and Reiki massage
• Saturday afternoon public talks:

"So What's Buddhism About?" on 4 Aug, 3:30-5:00pm
"Everyday Mindfulness" on 11 and 25 Aug, 3:30-5:00pm

• Prayers to Buddha Tara 18 August 4:00-6:00pm
Next month, on September 25-30, we're also excited to bring internationally
renowned artist Andy Weber to Colville on his world tour to lead a special art
course on Drawing the Mandala of Tara. The beautiful and symbolic Tibetan
Buddhist mandala is created with simple geometry and can be done by anyone,
with or without artistic talent or experience. There are opportunities to come to a
free public talk, sign up for the whole 6-day course, or just the weekend.
Accommodation is available at Mahamudra Centre or locals can commute, but
either way pre-registration is essential.

We have more new ideas in the works, and welcome your feedback how we
could best serve the community and classes or talks you might like us to offer.
Contact us at retreat@mahamudra.org.nz or 866-6851

COMMUNITY LUNCH
EVERY SECOND FRIDAY

10 AUGUST, 24 AUGUST
YOU ARE INVITED TO A FREE VEGETARIAN LUNCH

AT THE MAHAMUDRA CENTRE AT 12 MIDDAY

VEGAN AND GLUTEN FREE OPTIONS WILL BE AVAILABLE ON REQUEST
IF POSSIBLE CALL THE CENTRE ON 866 6851 TO RSVP

Or inform any of us you see around; Roy, Khongor, Sara B, Suzie, SarahT, Carey, Kate S.



If you would like a listing on the Panui events calendar, email the Panui Editor:
panui@colville.org.nz

REGULAR Events
Tues 10 - 12 - Yoga at the Colville Hall
First & Third Tues of every month 11am - Clay time at the Colville cafe
Every Tues - Sewing Group in the room behind the Colville Cafe from 10am
Every Thurs - Enliven at CSSC
Every Thurs - Candlelit YOGA at the Colville War Memorial Hall 5.30 - 6.45pm
Every 3rd Sat - Colville Harbour CareWorking Bee and BBQ at the nursery.
Every Weds for the month of August - 'Kōrero Reo' at CSSC, 3:30pm-4pm (see page 2)
Every Friday - Table Tennis at Colville Hall 6.30pm

AUGUST Events
Sat 4 - So what is Buddhism about? Public Talk: 3.30 - 5pm Mahamudra Centre
Sun 5 - Dr Chris Paulin - ‘Catching fish using wood, bone, stone and shell’. Pepper Tree
Fri 10 - FREE vegetarian Lunch at Mahamudra Centre
Fri 10 - Colville Harbour Care Movie Night - Colville Cafe - 6:30pm (Hereford 'n' Pickle

open for burgers till 6pm)
Sat 11 - Every day mindfullness Public Talk: 3.30 - 5pm Mahamudra Centre
Sat 18 - Colville Harbour Care Potting Up Day - At Nursery (Wharf Road) - 10am - 2pm
Sat 18 - Prayers to Buddha TARA 4 - 6pm
Fri 24 - FREE vegetarian Lunch at Mahamudra Centre
Sat 25 - Every day mindfullness Public Talk: 3.30 - 5pm Mahamudra Centre
Sat 25 - ColvilleMusic Club Fundraiser. Colville Cafe 5pm.

Computer Training (refer pg2)
Wed 8 - Privacy and how to secure your computer
Wed 15 - Using Microsoft Office
Wed 22 - Internet Banking
Wed 29 - Smart Phones. Iphone and android

SEPTEMBER Events
Sat 1 - Sing into Spring! 11am - 4pm At Karuna Falls
Wed 12 - The Colville Community Health Trust AGM 1pm Colville Fire Station.
Tues 25 - 30 - Drawing themandala of Tara, with Andy Weber

NO ACT OF KINDNESS,

NO MATTER HOW SMALL ,

IS EVER WASTED.
Aesop

Aesop.EVENTS CALENDAR
Whats on in AUGUST guide


